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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   18/03/2022

Dear parents and carers,
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Science Week

St Julie’s scientists have had a very busy week! We started National Science week on Monday with the KS2 Science Fair. We have been overwhelmed by the level of participation and enthusiasm shown, not only by the children who entered the Fair, but also those who were viewing the science entries. KS1 and Reception matched this thirst for enquiry on Wednesday when they presented their experiments. They also enjoyed a science assembly in which they were able to watch ‘Elephant toothpaste’ growing!

Our school grounds and classrooms have been a hive of activity, preparing planting beds and seed trays. We look forward to harvesting and especially eating the vegetables which we are growing.

Our scientific exploration has even spilled over into playtimes, when our science ambassadors have helped children in KS2 to explore the world around them through a variety of investigations.

A huge thank you to the children (and parents) who have shown such enthusiasm.

Please keep an eye on the website over the next few days, where we will publish some of our photographs celebrating this wonderful week of science! Don’t forget to look on the Science page of the school websites for further activities which the children can do at home.
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Well done to our Science Ambassadors who helped to organise the Junior and Infant Science fairs – Mrs Mccahey couldn’t have managed without you! They also supported children at playtime with outdoor science activities, spreading their enthusiasm for the subject.
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 St Helens Book BASH Awards
Our Year 1 and Year 5 children have been taking part in the Book BASH  awards over the past few months. The children had to read 5 newly published books which they thoroughly enjoyed and then vote for their favourite. Their votes were put together with those from other participating schools and then the winning book was announced at Chester Lane library on Wednesday. 
The winning book for Year 5 readers was “The Last Bear” by Hannah Gold and for Year 1 was “King of the swamp” by Catherine Emmett (Author), Ben Mantle (Illustrator).
There was also a competition held across St Helens Schools for the best book review. I am very proud to say that the winning book review was by our very own Evan from Year 5 who received a prize of the 5 new books – well done Evan!
Run for Violet
Sadly, next Thursday marks 5 years since the tragic death of Violet Grace. In memory of Violet and to raise awareness of the dangers of speeding and PTSD in children, her cousin Charlie in Year 4 will be running for Violet on the day of the anniversary. On the evening Charlie will run from his home, past Prescot Road, De La Salle school and finish at St Julie’s school.
Charlie really wanted to do something for his wonderful friend and has already raised over £1000 which putting into context for him is what Violet Graces Gift charity (among other things) would need to help a bereaved family to purchase a child’s headstone, because like us we can never imagine and prepare for the cost of burying a child. Charlie’s goal alongside raising awareness is to raise enough funds for two headstones.

All proceeds will be split equally between Violet Graces Gift and the Isabella Rose Foundation.

We keep the whole of Violet’s family and friends in our thoughts and prayers and are so proud of Charlie’s thoughtfulness and empathy at this time. Please support Charlie in this courageous challenge by donating via his gofundme page:
https://gofund.me/5495037e
Nugent Care “Good Shepherd” Appeal
The final amount raised was £510.64 – thank you for your generosity.
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Prayers for the people of Ukraine
On Wednesday as part of the Day for Ukraine the children wore their blue and yellow ribbons with their uniform and took part in a prayerful reflection.

£213.06 was raised and will be forwarded to the Disasters Emergency Committee (DEC).

Our thoughts and prayers are with all the people and families suffering in the Ukraine and those fleeing from the war-torn country. St Julie’s Church will continue their invitation to come together as a parish to pray for the people of Ukraine every Friday during Lent between 2:45 and 3:30pm.
For those wanting to make a financial donation, the Archdiocese of Liverpool have provided information of how to donate by text – details sent out last week.
The Archdiocese have partnered with the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy (diocese) of Sambir-Drohobych in the Lviv region of western Ukraine and their Bishop Hryhoriy (Gregory) Komar. The Bishop has requested the specific items outlined in the poster sent last week. 

Our collection points in the St Helens area will be:
· St Anne and Blessed Dominic Parish Centre, 40 Monastery Road, Sutton, WA9 3ZD

· St Mary’s Parish Centre, Birchley Road, Billinge, WN5 7QT

· St Patrick’s Parish Centre, 111 Common Road, Newton-le-Willows, WA12 9JH

· St Teresa’s Parish Centre, Devon Street, St Helens, WA10 4HW
The parish centres are open every day 9am-11pm.
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Year 2 SATs Meeting
Next week, on Wednesday 23rd March, Mrs Mannion will be holding a meeting for parents and carers in Year 2 to provide information about the about the Year 2 Standard Attainment Tests (SATs) that take place during May. Mrs Mannion will go through what the tests entail, give you some examples of what questions your children will be expected to answer and talk about how both you as parents and us as a school can best support your children through this time. The meeting will be held via Teams at 4:30pm and there will be an opportunity to ask questions. If you are unable to make the meeting, it will be recorded to be viewed later.
Year 6 visit to De La Salle – We Will Rock You

Our Year 6 children have been invited to watch a matinee performance of We Will Rock You on Wednesday 23rd March by the students at De La Salle High School. Year 6 will walk to and from the High School and should be back to be collected at the usual home time. It promises to be a great afternoon of entertainment. 
Year 6 Residential  -  letters were sent home today. Please return signed consent form asap. You will then be asked to pay your deposit to secure a place. Thank you. 
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Big walk and Big Wheel 2022

Once again we will be taking part in the Sustrans Big Walk and Big Wheel which starts next week. The initiative is designed to improve health, enhance mental health and wellbeing, and to reduce congestion. Sustrans Big Pedal inspires pupils, staff and parents to be amazing and take active journeys to school. On each day of the challenge, schools compete to see who can get the highest percentage of their pupils, staff and parents cycling, walking, wheeling or scooting to school.                                   

PFA Meeting – Monday 21st March at 5:30pm in school
We are delighted to be able to get back to having our PFA meetings in school. The PFA have raised an enormous amount of money over the years to provide the children with much needed resources and improvements to the learning environment. Our school really needs all of your support so please put the date of the next meeting in your diary and come along.

PFA events

The PFA will be grateful for donations of Easter Eggs for the Easter Bingo – please send into school next week. Thank you.
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Easter Bingo

The Easter bingo will be held on Tuesday 29th March at West Park Rugby Club. Doors open at 6, eyes down 6.30!
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Tickets will be sold on the door. £3 for each book of 6 games. Dabbers will also be available to buy on the door.

Also please bring some cash as we will be running a flyer game with the chance to win a cash prize!
Big Bunny Teddy raffle, all entries will be entered into a computerised draw.

£2 an entry or £5 for three entries, money to be sent into school in an envelope CLEARLY MARKED WITH CHILDS NAME, by 30th March. Draw will take place the evening of 30th March.
Easter Film night for KS2 will be on Friday 25th March, 3:15 – 5pm costing £5 per child. Letters have been sent home next in school bags to sign up and pay – refreshments included.
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	Year Group
	% Attendance for w/e 18.03.22

	Reception
	95.43

	Year 1
	93.43

	Year 2
	87.71

	Year 3
	94.17

	Year 4
	93.75

	Year 5
	95.43

	Year 6
	95.43


Reception, Y5 and Y6 had the highest attendance this week.
As you can see, we still have Covid and sickness in school. Thank you to those who are testing children and keeping children home when they are unwell.
School Attendance

A reminder that holidays taken during term time will NOT be authorised.

Should parents send their child to school if they think they have COVID-19?

If a child has any of the main symptoms or a positive test result, the public health advice remains unchanged and is to stay at home and avoid contact with other people.

Anyone with any of the main COVID-19 symptoms should order a test and is advised to stay at home while waiting for the result.

If they test positive, they are advised to follow public health advice.

 

Adults and children who test positive will continue to be advised to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for at least 5 full days and then continue to follow the guidance until they have received 2 negative test results on consecutive days.
We still have several cases of Covid in our school community (a total of 7 in school this week) so continue to do all we can to limit the spread of the virus and we appreciate your ongoing support with this.
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  St Julie’s Stars of the Week

	Reception
	Isaac B

	Year 1S
	Ben F

	Year 1J
	Fraser W

	Year 2
	Findlay McG

	Year 3
	Eva P

	Year 4
	Seb G

	Year 5
	Charlotte H

	Year 6
	Skye


DIARY w/c 21st March 2022

MONDAY
           Apple of my eye Year 3 cookery session

                                        Art club Y3   3.15-4.15 pm
                                        Y6 Football  3.15-4.15 pm
                                        Indoor Athletics Y4 3:15 – 4:15pm
                                        PFA Meeting 5:30pm in school – all welcome                                         
TUESDAY                      Year 6 Forest School – outdoor clothing
                                        Multi skills Year 3   3.15-4.15 pm
                                       Full Governing Body meeting 5pm in school

    

WEDNESDAY                Reception Forest School
                                        Year 6 “We will rock you” performance at De La salle.

             Spanish Year 1   3.15-4.00 pm 



    Gymnastics Year 3    3.15-4.15 pm


    Science Club Year 2   3.15-4.15 pm 



    Science Club Year 5    3.15-4.15 pm



    Young Voices Year 6   3.15-4.15pm
THURSDAY

    NHS Vision and hearing checks Reception class


FRIDAY

    PFA Junior film night 3:15 – 5pm

Eccleston Library – Jester Crafts 

Become a Jester from Shakespeare’s “A Midsummer Night’s Dream” making a Jester’s hat and more. Tuesday 22 March 3:30pm – places limited so booking essential. Tel: 677575

More activities at Eccleston Library for the Easter Holidays:

KNEX Activity session Tuesday 5th April 2:30pm for ages 5+ get creative making lots of interesting shapes and models with the Library’s KNEX sets.

Easter Crafts Monday 11th April 11:00 – 12:00 Lots of lovely Easter things to make and do at a fun craft session.

Places are limited for both events so booking is essential. Tel: 677575

Dates for your Diary

Monday 28 March                  Y5 Apple of my eye cookery session

Wednesday 30 March            Y3 Forest School

Thursday 31 March                Y2 Forest School

Friday 1 April

            Easter Passion Service Y5 9.30 am

Close for Easter break
Tuesday 19 April

Re-open

Thursday 21 April

Y4 Swimming lessons start at Queen’s Park
Monday 2 May

Bank Holiday

Thursday 5 May

Y5 Sacramental meeting 6.30 pm Parish Hall
Monday 9 May

KS2 SATs week

Saturday 21 May                    Y5 First Holy Communion Masses at 10am and 1pm
Thursday 26 May                   Y4 Sacramental meeting 6.30 pm Parish Hall

Friday 27 May                        Queen’s Diamond Jubilee party day

Friday 27 May


Close for half term
Wednesday 8 June                Re-open
Saturday 11 June                   Y4 First Holy Communion Masses at 10am and 1pm                                                                                                                

                                                           A prayer for Ukraine
Loving God,
We pray for the people of Ukraine,
for all those suffering or afraid,
that you will be close to them and protect them.

We pray for world leaders,
for compassion, strength and wisdom to guide their choices.

We pray for the world
that in this moment of crisis,
we may reach out in solidarity
to our brothers and sisters in need.

May we walk in your ways
so that peace and justice
become a reality for the people of Ukraine
and for all the world.

Amen.
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“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.”  
                     St Julie pray for us, protect us and bless us.
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(Office) 0151 477 8586

(Fax) 0151 477 8151

Matthew.vaudrey@knowsley.gov.uk 
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Prayers

For the people of
Ukraine and Peace

St.Julie's Church

EACH FRIDAY AFTERNOON DURING LENT
Setween 2 4Spm & 3 30pm

St.Julie's Churc

Plea:
EACH FRIDAY AFTERNOON DURIN \ "9 £9me n and say a pray.
Setween 2 45pm & ) 30p
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